BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING SEPTEMBER 26, 2017

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: John Silverberg, Ken Malo, Jr., Diane Miller, Tammi Marois

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater

Absent: William Fredericks

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: John Silverberg opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:02 PM.

Approve Minutes: Tabled

Local Upgrades/Variances: 194 Burbank Road – Tom Purcell, Purcell Associates. Judy stated that Tom Purcell withdrew his request as he has decided to go in a different direction.

Jim Malley Local Upgrade Approvals - Review:

32 Sibley Road 166 Eight Lots Road 60 Stone School Road

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

TCE in Water: No Updates

27 Carrier Lane/Septic Update: On-going issue - had breakout, Jim sent a letter, never came up with a formal plan. John Spoke to the owner 3 or 4 months ago and informed him that he needs to show some progress. John will make another site visit. Send a certified letter stating he has 2 weeks to schedule soil testing and 30 days for an approved plan (the BOH can expedite the approval process) or legal proceedings will be the next step. Cheryl stated this needs to be resolved by spring. DEP is now involved.

189 Burbank Road – Guinea Hens Complaint - Update: Mrs. Kehowski is attending this meeting to discuss the situation. Mr. Kehowski had stopped in after the last meeting and John explained that he can't have his hens on other people's property defecating on their decks. John stated in the end it was a friendly conversation. Diane mentioned a chicken the use of a chicken wire fence. John stated they fly over the fence, as per the owner. Diane said they could clip the wings. John said that the owner said that would make them more vulnerable to hawks. John was expecting Mrs. Kehowski to come to this meeting to discuss this issue. Mrs. Kehowski did not show up. They Board stated to send a letter that they come up with a plan to rectify the situation within 14 days or fines will be implemented. Cheryl stated she spoke with the owner and natural predators are reducing the flock.

Department Update: Judy mentioned that a new vape shop is coming to Sutton. Vaper's Paradise. John attended a meeting with Cheryl and Ray Gauthier at Market 32 and they will tighten up their quality control and John suggested if anyone calls with any bad product and John recommend Cheryl pick up the product as sometimes these complaints can be a disgruntled shopper or ex-employee and want to add some credibility. Ken stated he had an issue with fatty meat and they replaced his product immediately. The office of Dam Safety is trying to get people who own dams to fix these dams. However, these landlocked dams need access from private properties. The office of Dam Safety told these owners that they have to allow access. The concern is flooding of septic systems and wells. Conservation did issued an enforcement order to Curtis Robie in the beginning of September in regards to beaver activity and potential flooding. Mr. Robie is now stating he does not own the Dam. Cheryl stated the BOH has to follow up and address. Cheryl stated it is up t the owner of the property to hire a beaver trapper and the BOH will issue a permit. John stated he will make a fly over site visit. Cheryl stated Flu Clinics are underway. Tomorrow 3 to 7. The dumpsters not being emptied at the schools has been addressed.

Next Meeting: Tentative October 24, 2017	
Motion to Adjourn at 7:40 PM: - Diane Miller, 2nd Tammi Marois. Unanimous - Approved.	
J K Slat	John Silverberg, Chairman
	William Fredericks, Vice Chairman
lean Con Co	Diane Miller, Member
	Tammi Marois, Member
	Ken Malo, Jr., Member